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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, MARCH 17, 2011 AT 7:30 P.M.
The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President John Gonder at 7:30 p.m.  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and President Mr. Gahan. Mrs. Benedetti was absent
ALSO PRESENT: Marcey Wisman, City Clerk, Matthew Lorch, Council Attorney   
CALL TO ORDER:
INNVOCATION (if minister is present)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

ROLL CALL:

APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:

Mr. Price moved to approve the February 17th meeting minutes, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor
Mr. McLaughlin moved to approve the March 7th meeting minutes, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor

Mr. Messer moved to approve the March 7th work session minutes, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:
Mr. Armbrust asked when he would be compensated for his house and stated that it’s sinking because of the city.
Mr. Gahan stated that he could stick around and talk with them after the meeting to discuss this because he doesn’t have an answer for him. 
COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:

Mr. Malysz addressed the council regarding R-11-06 and R-11-07. He stated that they had another resolution that had been given to the clerk that was pulled by the president and explained that he spoke with Mr. Bobo who stated that he would like to have that on the agenda of the April 4th meeting. He stated that he spoke with their president who informed him that they would like to have a work session prior to the next meeting regarding this issue. He presented the council with a copy of the Mayor’s State of the City address that was given to the Rotary Club.
Mr. Coffey stated that he wanted to announce that Mrs. Benedetti’s son who plays for Bellarmine will be heading to the national championship and he wanted to congratulate him. He stated that at the Plan Commission meeting Mr. Malysz told them that all three resolutions that he mentioned would be put on the agendas in April. He explained that there is a lot of information involved with these and he hopes that they have the decency to give the financial as well. 
Mr. Caesar spoke about the ordinance to establish heath safeguards and explained that there were a few changes made to the ordinance the day after they voted it down. He asked if this was going to stay in committee or if they have done any work on it. 

Mr. McLaughlin explained that they are going to meet to discuss some changes that have been made to the ordinance and they will be bringing it forward for the next meeting. 

COMMUNICATIONS – MAYOR
APPOINTMENTS:
APPROVAL OF CF-1 FORMS:

INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

READING

R-11-06
Resolution of the New Albany Common Council

Zurschmiede


Regarding the Grant Line Road Economic Development 
Area

Mr. Zurschmiede moved for the reading of R-11-06, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mr. Price and Mr. Coffey who voted no. 
Mr. Malysz informed the council that on March 8th the Redevelopment Commission meet regarding a situation that affects the Grant Line Industrial Park. He informed them that Bert R. Huncilman Company has gone into foreclosure after being in business in New Albany for 97 years and explained that there is a company that wants to buy them out called Hoosier Project, LLC who plans to move to the Grant Line Road Industrial Park. He stated that Huncilman has purchased several acres of land in the Industrial Park and there are approximately 4 acres of land that the new owner does not need at this time. He stated that the city could purchase this property and give the new company an option to purchase in the next few years if they need it but if they do not purchase it back then the city will have a tract of land that they can use for an economic development project.
Mr. Zurschmiede asked about the time line for this project.
Mr. Malysz explained that the Redevelopment Commission passed a resolution at their last meeting as well as the Plan Commission. He stated that after the council votes on the Resolution this will have to go back to the Redevelopment Commission for a public hearing and final approval.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the wages that will be offered and the different jobs that are required. 

Mr. Coffey stated that eventually businesses are going to need to learn to stand on their own and he has only heard about this in the last two days and that is not enough time to do the research. 

Mr. Caesar stated that they have had plenty of time to go over this simple deal and it is virtually no cost to the city. He stated that the money is there but they need to get the two new appraisals and the bottom line is that they are going to keep people working and in this economic time this should be priority because it will keep positive activity going on and moving forward in New Albany
Mr. Price stated that when they do this it feels like they are picking and choosing and city government should take care of infrastructure and serves. 
Mr. Messer stated that part of that infrastructure is helping businesses that have been in the community for 97 years. He explained that this purchase will save jobs that could just go away. 
Mr. Zurschmiede stated that the council has given away a lot of tax abatements over the year that was basically just that, a giveaway, and this is an investment not only in real estate but in jobs that have a potential to grow. He stated that his is one of the biggest no brainers that has come across their plates in a long time and if they didn’t have the money sitting in the TIFF it would be a little different but they do. 
Mr. Gahan asked why this is being done in resolution form and not an ordinance.

Mr. Malysz explained that typically they do an ordinance if bonding is involved.
R-11-07
Resolution of the New Albany Common Council

Zurschmiede


Regarding the State Street/Green Valley Road/West

Street Vicinity Economic Development Area

Mr. Zurschmiede moved for the reading of R-11-07, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mr. Price who voted no. 
Mr. Malysz stated that there is a developer that has been in negotiations with Wesley Chapel Church for several years who wants to clear the site and develop it for commercial purposes. However, there is a disconnect in the cost of the property and the developer asked if there was any way the city could get involved. He stated that they have found a way to help out by up-grading the storm drainage issues in the area in the amount of approximately $350,000. He informed them that the Redevelopment Commission passed a resolution to offer $350,000 from the TIF District to correct this long standing drainage issues on Ellen Court.
Mrs. Benedetti expressed concern that they have several drainage issues that have been going on for years that hopefully they are getting ready to start work on and she doesn’t want any of that to be put on the back burner. 

Mr. Gonder stated that time after time they hear that planning will follow up to be sure that there are none of these issues and it seems that not of this is being done and they continue to pave and do work with no regard to the drainage issues. 
Mrs. Benedetti stated that she knows this goes to the Plan Commission but it also needs to go to the Storm Water Board to make sure it is designed right. 

Mr. Price stated that the people from Ellen Court all came here to the last council with drainage issues after the doctor’s offices were put in that area and they were told that there wouldn’t be any problems and here they are years later and they have a ton of problems and that is where the mistrust comes from. 
Eric Brewer, White Reach stated that one of their concerns when they started looking at this area was the drainage issues.
Joe Brown, Wesley Chapel stated that they were told that it would support 180 employees and will bring approximately $224,000 per year in property tax. 
R-11-09
Appropriation of Insurance Refund Received on 

Messer



Damaged City Property


Mr. Messer moved for the reading of R-11-09, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor.
G-11-04
Amended Ordinance for the Appropriation of 

Messer 1 & 2


EDIT Funds

Mr. Messer moved to Table.
Z-11-02
An Ordinance for the Vacation of a Public Way Pursuant
Messer 3



To a Petition filed by Cynthia L. Townsend-Dickey On



Behalf of the Cynthia L. Griffin-Townsend Trust

Mr. Messer moved for the third reading of Z-11-02, Mr. Gonder second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mr. Caesar who voted no. Bill Z-11-02 becomes Ordinance Z-11-04

Z-11-03
Ordinance Amending the Code of Ordinances of New
Coffey 3


Albany, Indiana, Title XV, Chapter 156 (Docket



P-01-11 Jerry Rehor)

Mr. Coffey moved for the third reading of Z-11-03, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor with the exception of Mr. McLaughlin who voted no. Bill Z-11-03 becomes Ordinance Z-11-05

MISCELLANOUS ITEMS:
Robert Armbrust, 308 East Oak Street, addressed the council about his house sinking. He stated that he spoke with Mr. Gibson and Mr. Marinaro and was told that the city would buy him out.
Mr. Gibson stated that he and Mr. Marinaro did tell him that if there was a line that runs under his home that they would buy him out, but they TVed the line and there are no lines that run under his house.
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC (non-agenda items):
IN COMMITTEE:
A-11-01
Additional Appropriation in an Amount of $864,200        
McLaughlin 3



From the EDIT Fund for Fire Department Equipment

G-11-03
An Ordinance Establishing Public Health Safeguards
Caesar 3



For Food Establishments and Bed and Breakfasts in



New Albany, Indiana

TABLED ORDINANCES:

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m. 
_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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All meetings are recorded and on file with the City Clerk’s Office

